
RADCLIFF ELEMENTARY

SCHOOL-BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL SPECIAL CALLED MEETING OF FEBRUARY 3, 2015
The meeting began at 4:00 p.m. in the school’s Media Center with all members present (Beth Carroll, Carly Crews, Chris Corder, Elizabeth Lilley, Sylvania Dean, and Jeremiah Gruber).  Guests:  Cindy McVicker, Utona Bieber, and Mrs. Morgan.
Agenda:  Ms. Lilley moved to approve the agenda.  Mrs. Crews seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.

Minutes:  Mr. Gruber to approve the December 18, 2014, monthly meeting minutes.  Mrs. Crews seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.  
Good News Report:    Mr. Corder stated that ESS would be starting on Thursday. (February 12, 2015)  ESS would target grades 3rd – 5th and would be held on Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday.  As of today’s date 53 students had enrolled.  
Student Achievement:    Mr. Corder stated that for the Awards Day held on Friday (1/16/15) there were approximately 150 visitors with many positive reactions to the ceremony.  Mr. Corder shared with the Council that the Beta Club Officers Induction Ceremony would be held on Monday (2/6/15) evening at 6:00 p.m. in the Cafeteria. 

Committee Reports:  PBIS report was given by Mrs. Bieber.  Mrs. Bieber passed out copies of reports and spoke briefly on the continued improvements of behaviors with a ratio of 107-277 year to date.  Ms. Lilley asked if there had been any bus suspensions, and Mrs. Bieber replied so far this year there hadn’t been any.  
Policy Review:  Mr. Corder had sent out copies of the revised Parent/Student Handbook and asked the Council of any corrections that needed to be made.  After a brief discussion on what items needed to change, Mr. Corder stated that he would correct the changes.  Mr. Gruber made the motion to approve the Parent/Student Handbook with corrections submitted by the Council and corrected by Mr. Corder.  Ms. Lilley seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.  Mr. Corder led in discussion regarding RES’s Council Policies.  Ms. Lilley made the motion to send the RES’s Council Policies to Christy Hogan (KASC) for revisions.   Mr. Gruber seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.
Miscellaneous Business/Information:  Mr. Corder stated that enrollment was at 437.  The PLD day held on February 2, 2015, Mr. Corder stated that work was done on the Common Assessments for grades 3rd, 4th, and 5th, and  then teachers worked individually in their classrooms or as grade level Teams.  Mr. Corder stated that the Summer 2015 Professional Development plan has been submitted to Mrs. Jennifer Lewis and should hear back shortly, and then the PD plan will be submitted to the Council.  Next RCES SBDM Council meeting is March 5, 2015.
Mr. Gruber made the motion to adjourned, Ms. Lilley seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.

The Council meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia McVicker, Council Secretary  


